
Harriet B. McGraw

1521 Beacon Street, Apt. 2

Brookline, MA 02446

November 27, 2020


Lisa Carlson

109 Morrill Road

Canterbury, NH 03224


Dear Lisa,


Board of Adjustment Notice of Meeting 2 December 


Thank you for representing me at the Hearing on property of the Ginger Laplante 
Revocable Trust at 137 Old Tilton Road to ask if the request about “simple primitive

campsites” to be located there should or should not be granted.


We are abutters but not neighbors and have no reason to oppose the “simple primitive 
campsites” because their project would not affect us. Our address on Orchard Road 
has our farmland and the Orchard extending between us.


At your suggestion I called Ginger Laplante’s stepdaughter, Leeanne Mackey now living 
with Ginger and looking after her. Leanne Mackey is putting this project together. 
Leanne said the campsites are planned primarily for horse riders as her dad had there 
years ago when she was a child, but they would be for others also. 


Some questions about her plans occur to me. You might want to ask about these.


Parking: Would there be horse trailers parked in a parking lot on Old Tilton Road? RV’s, 
trucks, etc?


Horses: Where would the horses be tied up, by the campsites, or in the riding ring or a 
paddock?


Campsites: “ Fire circles:” Would she provide firewood for the twelve fire circles she 
proposes? In a dry season like this when no out door fires are allowed, she would 
provide camp stoves.


Sanitation: Would she provide toilets and showers? Would horse “road apples” at the 
property and passing roadway be picked up?


Trash: Would there be trash barrels to collect trash and take to “da Dump?”


Thank you, Lisa

Sincerely, 

Harriet B. McGraw


